
 

KEEPING CONTACT - November 2017 
 
 

The Monthly Newsletter of the Parish of St Mark’s and St Andrew’s  

Letter from Pamela 

Greetings to you all –  
 
We are now well into our process of discerning where 
God is leading us for the future.  An Options Team has 
been formed from the congregations of St Marks/St 
Andrews and St David’s and they are working hard and 
enthusiastically.  (Thank you to the members!)  They 
have consulted in the congregations widely on the 
issues of worship, mission and leadership (and 
inevitably location) of a joint enterprise and they will 
present their findings to the two Parish Councils on 7 
November.  This will be followed by further consultation 
in cluster meetings within the congregations and 
hopefully before the end of the year we will have a 
clearer idea of our preferences for future directions.  
(See the diary in this newsletter and on Sundays for 
details of meetings) 
 
Rev Peter McKenzie, the Presbytery Executive 
Secretary, shared in his sermon on Sunday 29 October 
his learnings on the threads that need to be woven 
together as mergers in congregations occur.  I want to 
share my thoughts on his questions and comments with 
you since what he said makes an excellent context and 
focus for our discussions for the future (Peter has sent 
us a summary of his thesis which is available from the 
church office). 
 
Relationships:  While we all agree that church involves 
belonging to a faith community and serving people, how 
will a new entity encourage the widening of that 
community to the next generation and welcoming to 
those who are ‘outside the church’? 
 
Location:  While we all agree that the church is more 
than the buildings, we value the “sacred place” that we 
know as our church home.  How will the new entity allow 
us to deal with any grief that is entailed in leaving what 

is precious (if that is what we decide to 
do)?  
 
History: We are not in a vacuum, but have 
inherited a style of being church (and the 
funds that have supported us) from our forebears.  Yet 
we recognise that we are in a new secular era and the 
ways of the past might not help in growing a new 
church.  What history do the congregations share, how 
can we come together on an equal footing if one church 
is perceived as the “mother “of the other? (because we 
must). 
 
Procedures:  Our local customs, rituals and traditions 
have set the style of our churches.  Though we both 
have Presbyterian roots, will there not need to be 
careful communication and sharing to respect each 
other’s taonga?  
 
Values:  What are the values we hold dear, that 
underpin the faith of our community?  Is there a 
difference in priorities in the different congregations? 
 
Purpose:  Do we each clearly understand our purpose, 
our ‘calling’ to be God’s people? (Peter pointed out that 
existing is not a purpose). As we form a strategic plan 
for the future of a new entity, can we align together the 
‘calling’ of each congregation?  
 
Please will you enter into our process, listening to each 
other and listening to God?  We are endeavouring to 
find the best way to be followers of the Way as the 
Presbyterian Church in Palmerston North.  We need to 
be confident that God is working with us and God’s 
directions will emerge as we listen and pray. 
 
Much food for thought … 
Many blessings 

Steps in Congregational Consultation in Future Directions   
 

¶ Options Team appointed and consult both parishes on the future directions  (during October) 

¶ Options Team present to Parish Council their findings (on 7 November) 

¶ Options Team present to Congregation their findings on:   
Sunday 12 November - 3.30 pm - 5.00 pm  Combined Congregational Meeting to receive the 
findings of the ‘Options Team at the Lychway 
 

Monday 13 November - 7.00 pm Repeat of the Combined Congregational Meeting to receive 
the findings of the ‘Options Team at St Mark’s 
 

Tuesday 14 November - 7.00 pm  Repeat of the Combined Congregational Meeting to receive 
the findings of the ‘Options Team at St David’s 

 

¶ Parish consultation and feedback on the possibilities presented by the Options Team (during November) 

¶ Congregational meeting to receive the feedback and prioritise future directions (Sunday 10 December) 

¶ Time for reflection over the Christmas break. 

¶ Decisions to be made in early February  
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¶ We were sorry to receive letters of resignation 
from Pam Mawhinney who has served us well as 
our minutes secretary and Judy Seccombe who 
has served on Parish Council as a valued 
member of Council for some 4 years this time 
round.  Pam and Paul are moving to help their 
family plant a new church in Palmerston North, 
but hope to maintain friendships which they have 
established with us.   Judy (thankfully) will be 
staying on with the Connecting team but felt after 
much prayerful consideration that it was time for 
her to retire from Parish Council.  We will miss 
them both.   

 

¶ The Options Team has received some 78 
contributions from members of the St Mark’s St 
Andrew’s and St David’s Congregations.  This 
demonstrates a real enthusiasm amongst our 
people for discerning the further directions of our 
parishes.  No decisions will be made until both 
congregations have had the opportunity of 
considering the various possibilities presented by 
the team.  We received a report from Geoff 
Watson as our Parish Council member on the 
Options Team.   

 

¶ The work of considering the possibility of 
strengthening the St Andrew’s building has 
continued.  We have received a modified proposal 
for this work from the Engineers and we are in the 
process of obtaining more detail from the 
engineers and cost estimates from building 

contractors.  These will then be 
considered and a decision made in 
consultation with the congregation 
as to our next steps.  It is important 
to remember any proposal will 
require the approval of Presbytery 
Central and the Presbyterian 
Church Property Trustees.  This 
issue is obviously tied up with the Options Team 
work regarding our future direction.   

 

¶ A new member from Papua New Guinea has 
been admitted by Parish Council as an associate 
member and has joined the choir.  His name is 
Opunus Yalak.  We encourage you to welcome 
him. 

 

¶ Peter Thomson was commissioned as Presbytery 
Elder of St Mark’s and St Andrew’s 2017/2018. 

 

¶ We approved hireage charges for St M buildings 
based on comparison rates charged around the 
town and also approved a special rate for the 
Tongan Congregation which has been 
worshipping there for about 35 years.  A new 
arrangement has been suggested for counting the 
weekly offerings at the Lychway and these will be 
discussed with St David’s.  Because of issues with 
expiry dates insurance on the building is to 
continue with the same underwriters for the 
current year but further quotes are still being 
obtained. 

Parish Council Notes by Peter Thomson 

Peter Thomson 
Parish Clerk 

 

Op Shop News from Lesley Shaw  
 
The Op Shop is open every Thursday!   
Thank you for the donations so far!   
Besides items for sale, we would be grateful  
for carry bags (reusable or plastic).   
 

Please put your donations  
in the big basket on Sundays.   
We also need helpers for the roster -  
please see the clipboard in the foyers.    
 

Thursdays   9.00 am - 12.00 noon 
 
Please contact Reita Barrow (357 5869) or  
Lesley Shaw (358 3185) if you have any questions 
or would like to volunteer to help. 
 

O P E N 
Thursdayõs  

9.00 am to noon 
at St Markõs 

Person of the month  - Judy Seccombe  
has been on Parish Council for 4 years this time round and chairing the 
Connecting Team.  Judy is also a loyal member of the choir, filling in as 

organist when required.  Her past experience as a district nurse makes her 
a superb pastoral worker going beyond the usual care of a pastoral visitor.  

We very much appreciate Judy’s leadership skills.  Thank you Judy. 

http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiBu5XTm9PWAhUMNrwKHewFDCQQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fstpeters-essexfells.org%2Fopshop.html&psig=AOvVaw1GD6xUgDraxe_jtf8jpPvx&ust=1507077516461153


Musical Murmurings from the Director of Music  Roy Tankersley 
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 ‘The heavenly choir of angels’ 
Things will certainly be a little different this year with 
only being able to temporarily enhance the worship 
décor to reflect the season of Christmas.   However, 
we will be together focussing in other ways on the 
meaning and impact of the Christmas season.  The 
combined choir is busy preparing for the season and 
along with the instrumentalists will be presenting a 
selection of carols on Sunday 17th December.  The 
items will include easy foot tapping items such as 
‘One star shone across the eastern skyô by popular 
English composer Malcolm Archer, and a Moravian 
tune ‘Listen to the message that the angels bring’  a 
vigorous 16th century melody set to óLong ago 
prophets knew’ a Basque carol ‘The Angel Gabrielô 
and ‘Infant holyô which focusses on the manger. There 
will be traditional carols for the congregation with a 
smattering of New Zealand ones as well.  
 
The Classic Series St Andrews in the City  
On Saturday 21st October HyeWon Kim ( violin), Ingrid 
Culliford (flute) and Kris Zuelicke (piano) presented a 
stunning concert called ‘Springtime Romance” to an 
audience of 30 which was an encouraging number 
considering that there were so many other concerts 
on that weekend.  
 
Organ Powers rounding off 
The last Organ Power for 2017 takes place on 
Wednesday 13th December 12.15 pm at the 
Palmerston North Central Baptist Church.  It will 
feature music for Christmas – founded around 

traditional tunes with a few medleys of 
popular Christmas songs including secular 
items.  
 
House Organ Concert 
Roy has finally got around to holding another House 
Organ concert! There will be a House organ concert 
at 51 Roy Street on Sunday 26th November at 
2.30 pm.  Afternoon tea will follow the 40 minute 
programme and donations can be made towards the 
Christian World Service Christmas Appeal. A set of 
bells called a Cymbelstern has been added to the 
organ this year and is designed for use especially with 
Christmas music.  RSVP would be appreciated so that 
seating can be organised.  
    
Future events 
 
Wednesday November 8th 12.30 pm  
St Peter’s Church, Ruahine Street 
Concert: Chris Dann (Jazz Piano)      
 
Wednesday 13th December 12.15 pm  
Palmerston North Central Baptist 
Church  
Organ Power No 112    
Music for the Christmas Season  
 
 
See you around –  
here and there –  
and everywhere.  Roy 

Library News by Mary McIntyre 
 

God Came Near by Max Lugado 
 

“God desires more of you than second-hand faith.  He 
wants you to see Him for yourself” and that is what 
the author sets out to help you to do.  The chapters 
are brief and can be touching, thought provoking or 
even funny (the church candles for example) but the 
questions at the end will help you to focus your 
thinking.  Someone who has already read it obviously 
found particular passages challenging because they 
had underlined a section.  Is it sacrilege to write on a 
book you have borrowed?  Surely not!  Better to be 
dog-eared and underlined than to be left on the shelf 
unread and in mint condition.  Read and enjoy. 
 

Crosscurrents by Suraya Dewing 
 

A delightful novel about two young lovers, one a white 
girl and the other a Maori lad whose parents had 
academic ambitions for him even though he was keen 
to have a career in farming.  His romance, when it 
was discovered put paid to the job he enjoyed.  The 
course of true love certainly didn’t run smoothly but 

would I spoil it for you if I quoted the last two lines?  
Probably!  So I won’t. 
 

Leap of Faith My dance through Life  
by Shona Dunlop McTavish 
 

The book opens with the picture of a young dancer 
and a quote from Psalm 30, “You have changed my 
mourning into dancing for me.  You have unfastened 
my sackcloth and wrapped me in Joy”  This is the 
story of an amazing woman, granddaughter of a 
Scottish Free Church minister and daughter of New 
Zealand Presbyterian minister who was Professor of 
Mental and Moral Philosophy at the University of 
Dunedin and the wife of Rev John McDonald 
MacTavish a young New Zealander whose boyhood 
ambition was to be a missionary in China.  With this 
staunchly Presbyterian background who would have 
thought that, many years later, Shona would have 
choreographed Bach’s Magnificat in Christchurch 
Cathedral or even dreamt that she would be invited to 
create a dance for the “Living Theology” Ecumenical 
Conference in Dunedin in 1996. It is an amazing story 
of the life of a woman who portrayed her faith through 
dance. 

Alison Carey and whanau 

Cimbelstern  
in organ 
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Sunday 5 November 
10.00 am  Parish has Worship at The Lychway 
 5 Roy Street, PN 
 

Monday 6 November 
 4.30 pm Bible Study Group with Pamela  
  at 51 Roy Street. 
 10.45 am  Service at Metlife Care with Neal and 
  Pamela 
6.45 pm  Ukulele Group meets at St Mark's 
 for beginners and 3 chord songs 
 and at 7.15 - 8.00 pm for more 
 advanced songs and picking.   
 

Tuesday 7 November 
 7.00 pm Combined Parish Council Meeting at 

St Mark’s 
 

Wednesday 8 November 
 12.30 pm Music Concert  Chris Dann (Jazz 

Piano) at St Peter’s Church 
 5.00 pm Finance Team Meeting at St Mark’s 

 

Thursday 9 November 
 9.00 am Op Shop at St Mark’s 
9.30 am Mini Movers St Peter's 
7.30 pm Choir Practice at Roy's home,   
 51 Roy Street. 
 

Saturday 11 November 
10.00 - 10.30 am  Prayer for our joint future  
 in St Mark’s Church for half an hour.  

Contact Jim and/or Alison Soper  
 356-8591  jimali.soper@xtra.co.nz 

 

Sunday 12 November 
10.00 am  Parish has Worship at The Lychway 
 5 Roy Street, PN 
3.30 pm - 5.00 pm  Combined Congregational 

Meeting to receive the findings of 
the ‘Options Team’ at the Lychway 

 

Monday 13 November 
 4.00 pm Bible Study Group with Pamela  
  at 51 Roy Street. 
7.00 pm  Repeat of the Combined 

Congregational Meeting to receive 
the findings of the ‘Options Team at 
St Mark’s 

 
Tuesday 14 November 
7.00 pm Repeat of the Combined 

Congregational Meeting to receive 
the findings of the ‘Options Team at 
St David’s 

  

Wednesday 15 November  
10.00 am  Fellowship Group meet at Boho 

Café, 2 Pitama Road, Awapuni for our 
end of year morning tea.   

 All welcome.   
5.00 pm Spirit Life  

 

Thursday 16 November 
 9.00 am Op Shop at St Mark’s 
9.30 am Mini Movers at St Peter's 
1.30 pm Games Afternoon at St Mark's.  
 Everyone most welcome.  
7.30 pm Choir Practice at Roy's home,   
 51 Roy Street 
 

Saturday 18 November 
10.00 - 10.30 am  Prayer for our future  
 in St Mark’s Church for half an hour.  

Contact Jim and/or Alison Soper  
 356-8591  jimali.soper@xtra.co.nz 
 

Sunday  19 November  
10.00 am  Parish has Worship at The Lychway 
 5 Roy Street, PN 
  

Monday 20 November  
10.00 am Connecting Team at St Mark’s 

 4.00 pm Bible Study Group with Pamela  
  at 51 Roy Street. 
6.45 pm  Ukulele Group meets at St Mark's 
 for beginners and 3 chord songs 
 and at 7.15 - 8.00 pm for more 
 advanced songs and picking.   

 
Wednesday  22 November 
6.15 pm Friday Nighters on Wednesday  

Centrepoint Theatre:  “Ropable: Murder 
is Knot Funny”   A new kiwi comedy by 
the well-known  Ross Gumley and 
Alison Quigan,  
 

Thursday 23 November 
 9.00 am Op Shop at St Mark’s 
9.30 am Mini Movers St Peter's 
11.00 am Service at Masonic Court  
 led by Lesley Shaw 
2.00 pm Friends of St David’s in St David’s 

Community Lounge.  Everyone 
welcome 

7.30 pm Choir Practice at Roy's home,   
 51 Roy Street. 
 

Saturday 25 November 
10.00 - 10.30 am  Prayer for our future  
 in St Mark’s Church for half an hour.  

Contact Jim and/or Alison Soper  
 356-8591  jimali.soper@xtra.co.nz 

 
Sunday 26 November 
10.00 am  Parish has Worship at The Lychway 
 5 Roy Street, PN 
 

Monday 27 November 
 4.00 pm Bible Study Group with Pamela  
  at 51 Roy Street. 

 
Thursday 30 November 
 9.00 am Op Shop at St Mark’s 
9.30 am  Mini Movers at St Peters 
7.30 pm Choir Practice at Roy's home,   
 51 Roy Street 

C a l e n d a r 
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Mini Movers 
Annette Gregg - 357-
0560 and 
Pene Pratt - 355-1429 
Pre-School music 
programme 9.30 am 
every Thursday,  
except School Holidays  @ 
St Peter's  

 
Director of Music  Roy Tankersley - 355-3908 
Choir Practice 7.30 pm every Thursday except School 
Holidays 
@ Roy's home  

 
Ukulele Group  Alison Soper - 356-8591 (not January)  
Meet in 'the Nest' at St Mark's.  6.45 pm  Ukulele Group 
meets for beginners and 3 chord songs and at 7.15 - 8.00 
pm for more advanced songs and picking.    

Generally it is the 1st and 3rd Mondays during Term time.  In 
2017 there are three 5th Mondays as well, in May, July & Oct 
so we can have 5 sessions a term. 

 
Bible Study Groups with Pamela Tankersley -  
Meet at 4.00 pm Mondays of each week at 51 Roy Street  
Meet at 10.00 am on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 
Jeanette Clarkõs home 

 
Prayer Chain  Vonette Pearce - 357-3997 
Cell Phone: 021-0221 7895  
or e-mail:  p.d.pearce@xtra.co.nz 

 
Finance Team  5.00 pm. 2nd Wednesday of each month at 
St Mark's.  Convenor:  Tim Burgess 

 
Games Afternoon Reita Barrow - 357-5869 
1.30 -  3.30 pm.  1st and 3rd Thursday of each month.  (not 
January)  at St Markõs 

 
Connecting Team  10.00 am. 3rd Monday of each month at St  
Markõs (not January).  Convener: Judy Seccombe 359-0070   

 
Fellowship Group  Lesley Shaw 358-3185 
9.45 am on the 3rd Wednesday of each month (not January) 
at St Mark's  

 
Spirit Life Team  5.00 pm. 3rd Wednesday each month vtba  
 (not January) 
 
The Friday Nighters Good fun and fellowship.   
3rd Friday of each month.  (not January) 
Bob Stewart  - 355-5736 
Elizabeth Manson - 357-8029 

 
Parish Council Meeting  

7.30 pm 4th Tuesday of each month at Roy and Pamela's 
home   
 

Op Shop 
9 am to 12 noon Thursdays of each week at St Markõs Nest.  
Contact Lesley Shaw 358-3185 or Reita Barrow 357-5869 

 
 

Special Services 
 

Short Service at St Marks 
4.00 pm, 1st Sunday of each 
month at St Markõs.   
This is a short worship 
service where everyone is 
welcome. 
Please contact Lesley Shaw 
358 3185 if transport is 
needed. 
 

MetLife Care Service   
10.45 am, 1st Monday of each 
Month except January. 
Service led by Neal Gilchrist 
and Pamela Tankersley  

 

Olive Tree Service   
11.00 am, 1st Thursday of each 
month except January at Olive 
Tree Apartments  
Service led by Lesley Shaw.  

 

Masonic Court Service   
11.00 am, 4th Thursday of each 
month except January at 
Masonic Court.   
Service led by Lesley Shaw.  
 

 

Meals on Wheels 
 

Convenor  for  
St Markõs/St Andrewõs:  
Elaine Bostock:  350-3061   
 
Red Cross Organiser  
(Lynnette Grayson)  
phone 356-8152. 
 

Rosters 
 

Annette Gregg:  357-0560 

Activity Groups 
/Contact Person 

 

Remember those in our parishes 

who you have not seen  

at church for a while,  

please visit as a friendly face  

is always welcome.   
 

There are also a number  

in rest home care  

who would love you to drop by! 
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In the Footsteps of the Good Samaritan by Harry Tan 
Dear friends and fellow 
parishioners, 
 
Mary and I have just returned from 
our trip to our birth-place – 
Singapore, plus an extended first 
visit to Ho Chi Min city.  The 
significance of this annual visit to 
our hometown is to catch up with 
family and friends, two of the most 
important missing links in our life, 
since we immigrated to New 
Zealand more than 40 years ago.  
As we march into our 70’s, we 
realised that apart from a strong 
faith, a deep-abiding connection to 
the love and fellowship of family and 
friends is second to none.  Each 
time we are back, we would have 3 
reunion gatherings –with our 
immediate family, my school mates 
and scout mates of over 56 years. 
We would renew our loving, caring 
and evergreen relationship and 
friendship, relive some of the 
happier moments of our lives and, 
at the same time create new 
memories to treasure.  Life is all 
about creating happy memories!  
Such is the impact and influence of 
a positive and loving relationship we 
have left behind. 
 
While I was in Ho Chi Min city, I was 
invited to mentor a young lady, who 
is one of the many children, under 
the loving care of a fellow mate of 
mine in Singapore.  He is a modern 
day Good Samaritan.  He has 
fostered and helped many 
orphaned and needy children and 
their family from many parts of 
South East Asia.  This young lady 
was going through a difficult period 
of her life.  She happened to be in 
Ho Chi min city.  So I spent more 
than an hour being a good listener, 
noted down some significant 
aspects of her life’s many 
challenges and then offered a few 
suggestions to help her along in a 
positive and more confident 
manner.  She was most 
appreciative to me for giving her 90 
minutes of my time and, at the 
same time inspired her with ‘three 
meaningful stories’ and a simple 
strategy to help her along.  What I 
have done was simply being a good 
listener.  This apparently and 
seemingly insignificant event may 
have a positive or no influence or 

impact on her life.  We don’t know. 
No one can really tell.  It reminds 
me of a story of the lady who cannot 
sing… read on to find out more. 
 
The influence of the insignificant  
 
Once there was a dear lady named 
Hazel who loved to sing simple, 
common gospel songs.  She 
decided to try out for the church 
choir.  She told the choir director 
she couldnôt read music, so he said. 
ñWeôll let you sing, but just stay on 
tune.ò  But she couldnôt stay on 
tune, so she had to drop out of the 
choir.  Nothing seemed to have any 
meaning in Hazelôs life.  Her mother 
had recently died.  When Hazel was 
young, she had spent most of her 
time caring for her mother, instead 
of dating and enjoying her 
adolescence.  Consequently, she 
had never married. 
 
At the age of sixty, she felt as 
though she had failed in her attempt 
to find happiness in life.  Alone, with 
no spouse or children, she couldnôt 
even fulfil her life goal of singing.  
Distressed and worried, as you can 
well imagine, she lived in a tiny one-
bedroom apartment three or four 
flights above the street level in a big 
city.  With her mother gone, she 
lived in an old, run-down, apartment 
building, where only old people on 
Social Security usually lived. 
 
One day, as Hazel was on her way 
out, she saw a young hippie-looking 
guy moving into one of the small 
tenements.  He had a full beard and 
long hair.  When she returned, all 
her friends were talking about the 
new tenant.  ñWeôre in real trouble 
now,ò said one lady.  ñOnce these 
tough-looking characters move in, 
they always take over!ò  And all the 
old folks living in the apartment 
building started taking extra 
precautions, just in case the 
stranger was a thief.  Many even 
put extra locks on their windows 
and doors.  Nobody trusted him. 
 
This went on for several weeks.  
Then one night, Hazel came in later 
than usual.  She entered the lobby 
very quietly, so she wouldnôt disturb 
any of the other tenants.  After 
climbing two flights of stairs, she 

saw a suspicious-looking 
man in the hallway.  Instead 
of screaming or running 
back down the stairs, she began to 
sing!  In her own off-key way, she 
sang the first words that came to 
her. 
 
ñWhen you walk through the 
storm hold your head up high 
and donôt be afraid of the dark.ò 
Thatôs the only song she could 
remember and she wasnôt sure if 
the words were right.  She sang on 
é 
ñHold your head up high and 
youôll never walk alone.  Walk on, 
walk on, with hope in your heart 
and youôll never walk alone.ò 
 
By this time she had reached her 
apartment.  So she quickly opened 
the door and locked it securely, 
listening at the door for some kind 
of sound.  She heard nothing, so 
she went to bed, grateful that she 
had made it safely to her place. 
 
The next morning she saw a torn, 
crumpled piece of paper under her 
door.  It was from the rough-looking 
young man that everyone feared. 
This is what it said: 
 
ñI donôt know who you are, but thank 
you for singing to me last night.  I 
was ready to cash in ï to commit 
suicide ï but then you started to 
sing: ñWhen you walk through a 
storm hold your head up high and 
youôll never walk alone.ô  I want you 
to know that you saved my life.  Iôm 
going to another city where I know I 
can find the job I need.  Thank you. 
Good bye.ò 
 
No one ever know or understand 
the impact we may have on other 
people’s lives.  We all have the 
opportunity to affect people’s lives 
for the better…or for the worse. 
 
Shalom, 
Harry Tan 29 October 2017. 

in the Footsteps of 
the Good Samaritan  

THE STORIES HARRY TOLD 
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There will be an opportunity to gather for prayer on Saturday mornings  
during November at 10.00 am at St Marks for half an hour. 

 

Contact Jim and/or Alison Soper 356-8591  jimali.soper@xtra.co.nz 

Message from the Moderator 
 
Let us Pray! 
 
Dear Friends,  
 
As we approach Christmas and the end of another year 
I want to call the whole Church to prayer.  I am 
particularly aware of how important Christmas is both 
for the Church as a family and for her witness in and to 
the world.  
 
Christmas and Easter are still universally recognised as 
Christian festivals even if the depth of understanding is 
not great.  Many people only come to church on these 
special days.  It is, therefore, important that we 
recognise the opportunities we have at these times to 
bring a message of hope and mercy to those who live 
outside the Church family. 
 
I know many of you do engage the community in all 
sorts of creative ways at Christmas and I also know that 
many churches put on special services to mark the 
occasion.  Can I encourage you to continue these 
traditions and to work as hard as possible to raise the 
Christ-child up at this time?  However, I also know that 

this is a very busy time for staff and especially for 
Ministers, so I want to call the Church to prayer for our 
Christmas witness and especially for these people for 
this period.  The church marches on its prayers. Let us, 
then, march together this Christmas.  
 
Points for prayer:  
 

1.  That our witness this Christmas may be 
gracious and effective.  

 

2.  That we may find many ways to bless those 
who struggle with Christmas, especially the 
poor and distressed.  

 

3.  That we may bless our Ministers and staff 
through the Christmas period and ensure they 
get adequate rest and refreshment over 
summer. 

 

4.  That we will find the needed resources to staff 
churches over summer.  

 

5.  That we will all experience peace and provision 
this year, which is at the heart of the Christmas 
tradition.  

 
Richard Dawson (Moderator PCANZ) 

Connecting Team Judy Seccombe 

¶ Thursday 23 November, 
2.00 pm in St David’s Lounge, 
‘Friends of St David’s’ 
Christmas Carols with Roy 
Tankerlsey.  All parishioners 
and older members of the 
community welcome.  Christmas 
afternoon tea provided.  For 
those who are more limited in 
their ability to get out, we will be 
visiting and providing small 
portions of Christmas cake this 
year.  Please 
advise 
number to 
Bev Quinn 
356-9481 or 
Lesley Shaw 
358-3185.   

 

¶ Saturday 2 December 9.00 am 
to 11.00 am at St Mark's 
Christmas Garage Sale/Fare 
on to share the Christmas story 
and free morning tea again. Will 
combine with a garage sale (any 
Christmas items or furniture you 

wish to contribute will be 
welcomed). 

 

¶ Sunday 17 December, 
3.00 pm  Blue Christmas 
Service at the Lychway for 
people who experienced loss 
during the year.  Afternoon 
tea available.  

 

St Peter’s warmly invites you to  

Senior Spread  
at St Peter’s 
for anyone over 65 
 
On the second Wednesday of 
each month.  If there is any 
change  (unlikely) I would let you 
know in good time.  12.00 noon 
in the hall at the back of the 
church. 
Food is a hot main, dessert, 
followed by a cup of tea and a 
biscuit. 
 
Cost preferably $5 but gold coin 
donation otherwise. 
 
Name/numbers to St Peter’s 
parish office by the Monday 
before.  Rosemary 3585403. 
Obviously age (over 65) is the 
requirement! 
 
We welcome as many people as 
would like to come for good food 
and a good chat. 
 
Thanks  Yvonne Rae 
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Church Office:   

117 College Street 

Palmerston North 4412.   

Phone:  358-0884   

e-mail: markandrew@inspire.net.nz 
 

Please del iver to:  
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Interim Minister (part time), Rev Pamela Tankersley,  
51 Roy Street, Palmerston North  -  Phone: 355-3908  -  Cell Phone: 027 491 0677 

 
Church Office: 358 0884  
www.markandrew.org.nz 

 
Pastoral Co ordinators:  Alan and Lesley Shaw 

7 Ronberg Street, Palmerston North  -  Phone:  358-3185  
alan.lesley.shaw@gmail.com -  lizzy.dripping@icloud.com 

 

 

If you know someone who is not well,  
PLEASE let the office know!  Someone will get someone in contact. 

Bible Society’s 2017 Christmas 
cards are now available 
from Neal Gilchrist on Sundays 
 
There are two packs to choose from, one traditional themed 
set and one New Zealand themed set.   
 
Each pack contains 12 cards, 3 of each design (4 different designs in total).   
Every card has a Christmas themed Bible verse inside. 
 
Still only $7.99 per pack – that’s only $0.67c per card!  Plus all proceeds go towards Bible mission! 

5 November 

¶ Josh 3:7-17 

¶ Ps 107:1-7, 33-37 

¶ 1 Thes 2:9-13 

¶ Mt 23:1-12 

 

 

12 November 

¶ Josh 24:1-3a, 14-25 

¶ Ps 78:1-7 

¶ 1 Thes 4:13-18 

¶ Mt 25:1-13 

19 November 

¶ Judg:1-7  

¶ Ps 123 

¶ 1 Thes 5:1-11 

¶ Mt 25:14-30 

 

 

26 November 

¶ Ez 34:11-16, 20-24 

¶ Ps 100 

¶ Eph 1:15-23 

¶ Mt 25:31-46 

 

Lectionary  http://presbyterian.org.nz/for-ministers/worship-resources/lectionary-resources 

The Deadline for any articles 

printed in the next issue of our 

Keeping Contact newsletter is  

28 November 2017. 


